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The Sierra Club hereby notifies the Commission that it will not file a reply 

brief addressing the pending EPA ruling on Wyoming’s proposed Regional Haze 

State Implementation Plan (SIP) submittal.  As discussed in the Sierra Club’s April 

5, 2013 post-hearing brief addressing this issue, EPA and the other litigants in 

WildEarth Guardians v. Jackson, Case 1:11-cv-00001-CMA-MEH (D. Colo.) have 

agreed to extend the deadline for EPA’s proposed action on Wyoming’s SIP 

submittal.  As a result of the extension, EPA has not yet taken any action on the 

submittal, and its ruling is still pending.  As such, there are no new facts related to 

this issue that require discussion in a reply brief.  The Sierra Club has already 

provided an extensive discussion of the consequences of EPA’s pending ruling in its 

April 5, 2013 brief, and believes that this discussion thoroughly addresses the issue.  

Accordingly, the Sierra Club reaffirms the contentions set forth in its initial brief 

and notifies the Commission that it will not file a reply brief addressing EPA’s 

pending ruling.   
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